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THE AGENCY’S REPLY 
 
 

Para 11: In the absence of a European School in Slovenia and the need of a measure of social nature 

to pair the unequal working conditions (in line with Article 1(e) of the Staff Regulation) to which 
Agency staff is subject to, compared with staff working in other European Union institutions, where 
European Schools are available, the Administrative Board adopted decision AB no 01/2011 of 11 
February 2011 “on the support granted to ACER staff members in respect to kindergarten and school 
fees”. The maximum level of suport granted to eligible staff members, in respect to each eligible child, 
does not exceed the level of fees paid for the European School in Brussels.  
 
Para 12: The Agency has been advised by the Commission to use Title II for the REMIT project as 
most of the start-up costs relate to IT applications. The Agency has decided to use Title III for 
recording REMIT-related expenditure as from 2014 when the energy market monitoring by the 
Agency is expected to start. 
 
Para 13: Upon a comprehensive assessment, the Agency has been fully aware, that the budget 
envisaged in the financial statement of REMIT, has turned out to be insufficient to develop a fully-
effective IT system for the impelementation of the Regulation (EU) 1227/2011.  Therefore, the Agency  
tried, already in 2012, to identify where additional resources could be found in its budget to be 
dedicated to REMIT. As the budget of the Agency was already tight, only minor amounts could have 
been  transferred from other budget lines. This exercise was carried out systematically and resulted in 
a high number of low-amount budget transfers. 
 
Para 14: The €4.2m cash balance held in the Agency’s bank account at year-end included the 2011 
budgetary surplus of €1.6m paid back in January 2013, as the Agency received the request from the 
Commission only on 8 January 2013, the 2012 budgetary surplus of €0.6m to be paid back to the 
Commission when requested and the amount of €1.9m to settle the legal obligations entered into by 
the Agency before the year-end and which were carried forward into 2013.  The Agency is applying a 
well-planned cash management ensuring that funds are available to cover outstanding liabilities as 
they occur. 
 
Para 15: The Agency is strictly following the interview and written test procedures as established in 
detail in the relevant Director decision 2012-17 on Guidelines on recruitment procedures and work of 
the Selection Committees on 20 March 2012, ensuring questions and assessment criteria are fixed 
before the start of the testing and interviews. In order to take account of the auditors comments The 
Agency agrees to revise the current procedure.  The Agency considers that the anonymity of tests is 
not crucial for the overall objectivity of the selection procedure.  The marking criteria to assess the test 
are established by the selection panel beforehand in order to assure the objective scoring of the 
written tests. Furthermore, some tests cannot be organised anonymously, since candidates are either 
requested to present their experience in the answer or they need to prepare a presentation which 
they deliver to the selection panel at the beginning of the interview. 


